
D 
ear Parents/Caregivers, 
 
 

Principal’s Report 

STAFFING UPDATE 

We have recently had to make a number of changes to staffing and classes due to enrol-

ment numbers and staff movements. 

Mrs Cox has been successful in gaining a relieving Assistant Principal position at Oakhill 

Drive Public School. We wish Mrs Cox all the very best in her new position. Mrs Lacey 

Kirby will be teaching 5/6C from Monday to Thursday and Miss Emily Wood will be 

teaching the class on Fridays. 

We have restructured our Year 1 and 2 cohorts to reduce the number of classes we have 

in each grade by one class. In Year 2, students from 2K were placed in another Year 2 

class. In Year 1, students from 1H were placed in another Year 1 class. 

Mrs Harul is undertaking a role as the English as an additional language or dialect 

(EALD) teacher. 

PAINT SHIRTS 

Students in all grades should have a paint shirt to protect their school uniform when 
painting in class. This item was not included in the requirements for students in Years 3-6 
at the start of the year.  

A paint shirt should be sent with your child to the class teacher for use in class. Old but-
ton up shirts that can be worn backwards by children are ideal. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM AND LABELLING 

Each day we collect a large amount of school uniform items. Unfortunately, many of 

these items are unlabelled. Each week we go through these items and return any items 

that are labelled to the owners. Please label all items of your children’s clothing, especial-

ly hats, jumpers and jackets. 

Schofields Public School is very proud of its school uniform. At the moment we have an 
increasing number of students wearing non-uniform jumpers. School jumpers are availa-
ble through our online uniform shop. If you require assistance in providing the school 
uniform for your child/ren, please contact the school office on 02 9627 1534. 
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STAGE 2 HISTORY FORUM 

In History this term, Stage 2 have been learning about how and why the features of 

their local community and school have changed over time or remained the same. Stu-

dents participated in a Community Member Visit where former teachers, students and 

members of the local community shared their experiences of attending Schofields 

Public School, as well as living and/or working in the Schofields community. Stu-

dents enjoyed learning many new interesting facts and seeing how our school and lo-

cal community have changed.  

Thank you to Mr & Mrs Hofstadler, Ms Burke, Mr & Mrs Sayers for kindly sharing 

their time and experiences for the benefit of our students. 

A huge thank you to Mrs Wilson and Mrs Rodger-Falk for their work organising and 

coordinating this fantastic educational opportunity. 

MOTHERS DAY STALL  

Thank you to the wonderful mums and school leaders for running the Mother’s Day Stall. The P&C raised over $400 
from the Mother’s Day stall. 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER 

School  photos will be held next week on Tuesday, 18 and Wednesday, 19 May. 

The Principals Assembly will be held on Thursday, 20 May. Parents of gold award recipients will be notified via 

letter of the details of the assembly. 

The Ridges Cross Country Carnival will be held on Friday, 21 May at Patterson Reserve Quakers Hill. This is only 

for children who placed top 6 in the school cross country. 

The Stage 3 (Year 5 & 6) Camp will be held from Wednesday, 23 June - Friday 25, June.  
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NEW STAIR ARTWORK 

We have had some new artwork 

added to our school stairs. It‘s defi-

nitely added some colour and fun to 

the stairs and the kids all love it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TREE DONATIONS 

Thank you to all families who were able to donate their Blacktown City Council free plants. We hope to be planting 

them on schools national tree day at the end of July. 

DRUG AND HEALTH SAFETY 

Over the next few weeks all classes will be reviewing the important lessons from our personal development/health/

physical education syllabus around drug and health safety. 

CHICKEN POX 

We have recently had a number of cases of chicken pox in the school. Thank you to all parents who have been moni-

toring their children for symptoms and seeking medical advice.  

It would be greatly appreciated if your child has any infectious condition that families seek medical advice and keep 
their children at home until medical advice confirms that they are no longer infectious. 

Colin Ross 
Principal 
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OPERATION ART ENTRIES 

Below are some examples of entries we will be submitting to Operation Art. These have been created by our Year 2 

students.  

They are truly amazing.  
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Please follow the road rules. An explanation of the road signs 

and the penalties for offences are included to the left. 

 

Please move forward as far as possible at the kiss and drop. 

 

On the corner of St Albans Road and Lambeth Road (to the 

right and to the left) there is a new yellow line  on the road 

which indicates it is a clearway. Police have been fining people 

for parking in this clearway. 

COURTESY TO OUR NEIGHBOURS 

Please be courteous 

to our neighbours 

by not blocking 

driveways.  Black-

town Council has 

clearly marked the 

road, as indicated 

in the photograph, 

showing the area 

where parking is prohibited.  If you park in this area you are 

actually blocking two driveways.  Riverstone Police have been 

contacted and will be making extra patrols around the school 

during mornings and afternoons. 

. 

GENERAL NEWS 

IDENTIFICATION  

Occasionally there is a need for parents to collect their children early from school which requires the office staff to 
check parents identity.  As a matter of course please ensure you have photo ID e.g. Driver's Licence with you when 
you visit the office. 

LOST PROPERTY 

The lost property basket is now located outside the school admin building. Please clearly label your children’s be-

longings as there are quite a few items in lost property without names. 

K-12 UNIFORM SHOP UPDATE 

How to order -  https://www.k12uniformstore.com.au/sps/  

All orders received before 9am on Tuesday are delivered to the school weekly on a Wednesday after 2pm.  

Should parents wish to exchange items they must send in the completed Exchange form with the item to the office 

and correct fitting items will be sent to the school for the next delivery, if in stock.  

GLASS BOTTLES AND CONTAINERS 

We have had an increasing number of students bring glass containers and bottles to school, this is very dangerous 

because if these are dropped they will smash. Please do not send glass containers or bottles to school. 

 

https://www.k12uniformstore.com.au/sps/
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"Schofields Public School’s newsletter contains paid advertisements which assist with the cost of publication. 
The publication of such advertisements does not imply endorsement or recommendation of any product or 

service by the NSW Department of Education or Schofields Public School”. 
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